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April 13, 2022 
         
Hon. Danny Burgess 
Florida State Senate 
38507 Fifth Avenue, FL  33542 
 

Re:   Lake Padgett Estates Independent Special District 
   Board of Supervisors Resolution (attached) 
 
Dear Senator Burgess: 
 
During the 2005-06 legislative session the Florida Legislature passed special enacting 
legislation (Senate Bill 1316 & House Bill 1316) forming the Lake Padgett Estates 
Independent Special District (LPEISD).  LPEISD was established on June 23, 2006, under 
the Uniform Special District Accountability Act of 1980, otherwise known as Chapter 189, 
Florida Statutes.” 

The primary purpose of this special district is to manage the extensive parks and 
recreational facilities within the Lake Padgett Estates subdivision (Pasco County) for the 
benefit of the district’s residents. This subdivision pre-dated mandatory homeowner’s 
associations. 

LPEISD is governed by a board of five (5) supervisors who are all elected 
simultaneously to two (2) year terms of office every even numbered year. 

I have had the privilege of serving as district counsel and legal advisor for LPEISD 
since 2009, during which time on two occasions, 2012 and 2020, we had an insufficient 
number of candidates that timely qualified to run for office. For purposes of holding 
meetings LPEISD must have a quorum of Supervisors (3 out of 5).  In 2012 only two 
candidates qualified in time to run.  In 2020 only one candidate qualified in time to run. 
The first time this happened in 2012 we were able to get Governor Scott to re-open the 
registration period in time to qualify additional candidates for the 2012 November general 
election.  In 2020 we were not able to get Governor DeSantis to re-open qualifying period 
or appoint the additional four supervisors needed.  As a result, LPEISD was without a 
governing board for several months while we awaited a special election to fill the 
remaining four seats. 

In an attempt to prevent this from occurring in the future, the current board of 
supervisors recently passed a resolution (see attached copy) requesting that the Florida 
Legislature consider amending the LPEISD enacting legislation to allow for staggered 
four-year terms so that on each even numbered year not all five supervisor positions would 



be open for re-election.  On one even numbered year two supervisor positions would be 
up for election to a four-year term and on the next preceding even numbered year the 
remaining three supervisor positions would be up for election. This would reduce the 
number of candidates necessary for each election cycle and would avoid the cost of a 
special election if an insufficient number of candidates qualified during any one election 
cycle. 

The intention is to introduce this resolution to the Pasco County Legislative 
Delegation in the Fall of 2022 in hope that they will endorse and initiate the process to 
amend the LPEISD enacting legislation during the 2023 legislative session.  Because you 
serve as Lake Padgett Estates representative both in the State Legislature and in the Pasco 
County Legislative Delegation the LPEISD Board of Supervisors has asked that I reach 
out to you in hopes that you would support this request and assist in the shepherding of 
this proposed change through both the local delegation and the Florida Legislature. 

Should you have any questions or concerns regarding this matter please don’t 
hesitate to contact me for further clarification. 

As an aside, the LPEISD Board of Supervisors meets every 3rd Thursday of the 
month in Lake Padgett Estates and you are certainly welcome to attend any of their 
meetings to make a presentation.  With the changes in the laws of Florida each year it is 
important for LPEISD to be informed of any changes that might impact their community 
and it is important for our board members to have a working relationship with both you 
and your office staff. 

   
Respectfully, 

Tim Hayes 
Tim Hayes 
LPEISD District Counsel 

 
TGH/mj 
cc:   LPEISD Chair Steve Yarborough 
  Lynn Hayes, Rizzetta 
Attachments 








